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Dear WBG Community,

2022 was a year of growth, building, and exciting news!  
The Gardens are flourishing and every day we are 
welcoming more and more visitors, students, members, 
volunteers, and out-of-town guests.

Everything we do is focused on our mission to educate, 
inspire, and enhance appreciation of the relationship 
between plant life and a healthy environment. In addition, 
we are building again!

In 2022, many families hosted weddings, anniversaries, 
birthday parties and baby showers, marriage proposals 
and even military induction ceremonies at the Gardens, and 
WBG is now woven into the fabric of their lives. To see these 
events happening at the Gardens is deeply moving and 
significant to all of us who work and volunteer here.  
We invite you to celebrate with us too!

Through our partnership with the Japan / America Society 
of Kentucky (JASK), I had the great fortune to visit Japan 
in May. I experienced several gardens designed by Shiro 
Nakane, his father Kinsaku Nakane, and his sons Yukihiro 
and Naoki Nakane. This unique experience provided me 
both inspiration for, and greater understanding of, our 
Japanese Garden, currently under construction.

In September, Mr. Nakane and his son, Yukihiro Nakane, 
traveled to Louisville to participate in our Japanese Garden 
groundbreaking ceremony. It is always a privilege to host 
them, hear more about their ideas for the Japanese  
Garden, and to dig deeper into the details of construction 
and planting.

At the groundbreaking ceremony, we announced a 
$1 million commitment from Tri-Arrows Aluminum 
to sponsor the Japanese tea house. In addition, we 
are thankful for the Kentucky Legislature’s $1.5 million 
commitment in 2022; both made a significant impact on 
our momentum. Although we have a long way to go, the 
momentum and interest are palpable in all areas of the 
community - from individuals taking an Ikebana class to  
the Japanese companies throughout the Commonwealth 
and southern Indiana.

Thank you to our government supporters, the many 
foundations who have provided grants, our committed 
members, donors and volunteers, our Board, and our  
staff. It’s been another great year for the Gardens and  
for the Louisville community. We’re excited to see  
what 2023 brings.

Warmly,

Kasey Maier
President
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It is my honor and pleasure to begin a two-year term as 
Board Chair of the Waterfront Botanical Gardens. It has 
been amazing to watch the progress over the past three 
years as a Board Member. Likewise, it will be a welcome 
challenge to complete the new Japanese Garden.

I would like to thank the Board, our donors, volunteers, and  
of course the WBG staff for all you do and will continue to 
do in the future. A special thanks is owed to Jon Salomon 
who held this post for three years and to Officers Susan 
Howard (Treasurer) and David Grey (Secretary). Finally, a 
heartfelt thanks to Nancy Davis who will serve as my Vice 
Chair and Chair of Board Governance. Other committees 
will be led by Frances Scholtz, David Fennell, Chase 
Sanders, and Gordon Brown.

As we embark on the first phase of the Japanese Garden 
it will be important to expand our donor base and 
further cultivate our current relationships with relevant 
news, events, and programs. One way that I have immersed 
myself is to attend four programs over the past quarter. All 
of them were excellent and well attended. I invited guests 
to join me which made the experience even better. Two 
of the programs were oriented towards Japanese culture, 
and I learned how to make Japanese paper and flower 
arrangements using 1,000-year-old customs. I encourage 
you to partake in our 100+ adult programs as well as the 
youth programs.

As a former businessperson, I think that it is important to 
understand how Kentucky is linked to Japan. In 1985  
Toyota announced it would build its first wholly owned 
manufacturing facility in the United States in Georgetown, 
KY. In 1987 the first vehicle, a Camry, rolled off the line. As a 
result of this growth engine, Kentucky is now home to over 
200 Japanese-owned companies which represent over 
47% of foreign investment in the Commonwealth. Japan is 
by far our largest foreign investor. Our garden will consist 
of contemporary American gardens with lots of variety 
and color and a meticulously crafted Japanese garden. 
These gardens will attract visitors nationally and boost our 
economic development.  

Lastly, I am proud that this garden has taken a former 
landfill and turned it into a sustainable and beautiful 
garden. We can serve as a role model for other global 
projects that want to repurpose land that humans have 
spoiled. The next time you visit, you will notice progress 
towards construction of the Japanese Garden and Tree 
Allée. Due to EPA requirements, since this was a landfill,  
we are required to forever keep all the soil that is being  
moved around for the multiple phases of development  
on this property. What a challenge!  

As the year unfolds and you wish to visit a place that offers 
beauty, entertainment, education, and reflection, please 
come see WBG. Thank you for your help and support as 
we continue to grow.
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Thank You
Our sincerest “Thank You” to Jon Salomon, 
Partner at Tachau Meek PLC, for his three years 
of leadership as Chairperson of the Board.  
Jon has been a dedicated Board Member since 
2014 and served as Chair from 2019 – 2022. 
Waterfront Botanical Gardens is tremendously 
grateful and fortunate for his continued 
commitment to our mission.

Outgoing Chair Jon Salomon passes the 
gavel to Incoming Chair Margaret Bell



On September 29, 2022, we officially broke ground on 
Louisville’s first public, authentic Japanese Garden designed 
by renowned landscape designer, Shiro Nakane. Our $22 
million world-class Japanese Garden will sit on a 2-acre site 
just north of the existing Graeser Family Education Center. 
To turn this vision into a reality, Mr. Nakane is working 
closely alongside our staff team and master plan architects 
Perkins & Will.

Mr. Nakane journeyed to Kentucky for the groundbreaking, 
along with the Deputy Consul General of Japan Masahiko 
Mitsumoto. Also in attendance were local elected officials 
and over one hundred WBG supporters, board members, 
staff, and donors. Mr. Nakane spoke not only of the 
distinctive design of Japanese Gardens, but also about 
the bridging of cultures that takes place when a Japanese 
Garden is constructed outside of Japan. He shared,  
“The apparent admiration and esteem enjoyed by 
the Japanese garden throughout the world is 
presumably attributable to the recognition 
of its universal artistic merits, which 
transcend all racial, religious, and 
cultural differences.”

The groundbreaking was made even 
more special by the announcement 
of a $1 million commitment to the 
Japanese Garden by Tri-Arrows 
Aluminum, a Japanese-owned 
company.

The Japanese Garden is expected to be completed  
over 24 months with craftsmen from Japan meticulously 
constructing elements such as a Japanese tea house, 
waterfall and pond, bonsai garden, and red arched bridge. 
Also planned for the Japanese Garden is a summer house, 
a zen garden, and a zig zag bridge over a small lake. The 
Cornelian cherry tree, a type of flowering dogwood, will be 
featured in select areas.

The Graeser Family Bonsai Garden will celebrate the 
individuality of each bonsai while also creating an 
experience that is distinctive to the Waterfront Botanical 
Gardens. It will include 24 trees donated by the late Tommy 
McCurry, and an additional six trees donated by the Chicago 
Botanic Garden. The bonsai garden is sponsored by the 
Graeser family in honor of their parents, Emil and  
Nancy Graeser. 

 Also in attendance was Governor Andy Beshear,  
who thanked Tri-Arrows Aluminum for their 

generous commitment to the Japanese 
Garden: “This garden is going to be a 

unique, world-class destination that 
will attract visitors and enhance the 
already-rich cultural life of Louisville 
and Kentucky as a whole. The 
support of Team Kentucky partners 
like Tri-Arrows Aluminum is what 
makes ambitious projects like this 
possible and provides one more 

inspiring example of people coming 
together to build a better Kentucky.”

JAPANESE GARDEN GROUNDBREAKING



JAPANESE GARDEN SPONSORSHIPS
Thank you to the incredible donors who have sponsored unique elements in the future world-class Japanese Garden and 
adjacent Bonsai Garden at WBG. To learn more about available sponsorship opportunities, please contact Lori Kay Scott, 
Director of Development, at 502-608-3580 or lkscott@waterfrontgardens.org

Judy and Bob Ayotte 
Stone Bridge #1 and #2

Elaine Branaman 
Bamboo Grove

Capricorn Foundation 
In Stream Stepping Stones

John and Gretchen Clark 
Crane and Tortoise Islands

Mary Beth and Charlie Clark 
Cherry Tree Promenade

Melissa and Rudy Gernert 
Colony of Aquatic Plants

Graeser Family 
Bonsai Garden

Debbie and Joe Graviss 
Bonsai House

Valerie and David Hall 
Iris Collection

The Hillerich Family 
Big Waterfall

John Hubbuch 
Small Tea Garden

Irvin F. & Alice S. Etscorn 
Charitable Foundation 
West Gate

Maureen and Gary Kingry 
Pebble Beach

Abby and Fairleigh Lussky 
Large Scale Pruned Shrubs

Susan Ehrman Ochs 
Bonsai Pathway

Grace Brown and Matthew 
Rutherford 
Tea Garden

In Honor of Leslie Sheehan 
Waterfall Pathway

Woo Speed and Colin 
McNaughton 
Gorinto Sculpture

Emily Trager and Landon 
Brantley 
Stone Bench

Tri-Arrows Aluminum 
Japanese Tea House

Lisa and Guthrie Zaring 
Autumn Grassland

Shelly and Kenneth Zegart 
Zig Zag Bridge

JAPANESE GARDEN GROUNDBREAKING

On October 1, 2022 Waterfront Botanical Gardens 
welcomed 160 guests to our Japanese Gala. Many wore 
Japanese-inspired clothing, including kimono. Special 
guests for the evening were our Japanese Garden 
designers, Shiro Nakane and Yukihiro Nakane of Nakane 
and Associates of Kyoto. Takashi Komuratani from Taiko 
Construction in Kyoto was also in attendance.

This extraordinary event included Japanese guest chef Gene 
Kato. Chef Kato traveled from Chicago along with members 
of his team, prep tools, and even food items. He worked  
in collaboration with Sullivan University to utilize their 
kitchens, and a few of their culinary students, to provide  
a seven course, authentic Japanese meal. Koto music was 
provided by renowned artist Masayo Ishigure, who is also 
known for playing alongside Yitzhak Perlman and Yo-Yo Ma 
on the Grammy Award-Winning soundtrack from the movie 
“Memoirs of a Geisha.”

A vibrant display of traditional and wedding kimonos 
surrounded the room, and floral artist Brooke Pohl 
brought the Gardens indoors with Japanese Ikebana– 
style floral arrangements. A captivating cocktail hour 
performance of traditional Japanese dance was provided 
by JASK Cultural Specialist Yuriko Yamamoto and Louisville 
Ballet artist Ryo Suzuki. Finally, guests experienced a 
wonderful Taiko drum performance by the Wadaiko Gouken 
Japanese Drum Troupe from Cincinnati. 

This unique and memorable event was sponsored by Beam 
Suntory and Dean Dorton Allen Ford, PLLC.

JAPANESE GALA
Kasey Maier 
President
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In both the spring and fall of 2022, Japanese father-son design 
team Shiro and Yukihiro Nakane returned to visit Louisville. 
The latter trip included their engineering partner, Takashi 
Komuratani, of Taiko Construction. He accompanied the 
Nakanes to ensure Japanese structural engineering drawings, 
intentions, and requirements were satisfactorily translated 
into American specification standards, understanding, and 
imperial measures.

The Nakanes’ early April visit included a welcome reception 
with donors as well as a visit to a private home for American 
dinner fare. In addition, they were able to visit local plant 
nurseries to see the caliber and quality of plants normally 
found in local wholesale suppliers. They were charmed by the 
blossoms of our native fothergilla.

In late September, the Nakanes had their first opportunity to 
see Louisville during an active growing season which satisfied 
their interest in the Gardens’ current plant collection. They 

were impressed with the copious red berries on our native 
winterberry shrubs, the beauty of the toad lily perennials, 
panicle hydrangeas, seven-son flower, Emerald City® tulip 
poplars, and our success with Japanese cedars.

THE NAKANE TEAM RETURNS TO KENTUCKY

TREE ALLÉE SPONSORSHIPS
As a part of Phase 1C of the Master Plan, the Tree Allée will be filled with two dozen American Dream™ Swamp White Oak 
Trees, benches, and a paved walkway. Of the 24 trees, 11 are still available to be sponsored. To learn more about sponsorship 
in the Tree Allée, please contact Lori Kay Scott, Director of Development, at 502-608-3580 or lkscott@waterfrontgardens.org.

Bill Case
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Mr. Shiro Nakane expressed his sincerest gratitude for 
taking the time to show him more plant nurseries as well as 
commentary on the performance of plants in our climate 
compared to his home in Kyoto. The Nakanes explained that 
despite their many international garden design trips, this was 
the first time that additional care was taken to familiarize them 
with the local plant options. Here, they saw plant specimens 
up close and were able to ask questions rather than only 
looking at a plant availability list.

Samples of building finishes and hardware were presented for 
our approval. Such items included the door handles, framing 
and windowpane styling for the tea house, materials for the 
tatami mats, alternatives to natural bamboo fencing, and 
materials that could be used in place of traditional Japanese 
plaster on exterior structures.

Culinary experiences for the Japanese contingent included 
their favorite miso cookies, a visit to Barn 8 at Hermitage 
Farm, and a smile-inducing lunch excursion to a real KFC 
restaurant in Kentucky’s capital city.

The finale of their autumn trip included the groundbreaking 
ceremony and Japanese-themed gala. While many Americans 
donned kimonos and yukatas, the Japanese visitors wore fine 
Western-style business suits. Mr. Shiro Nakane commented 
that the grand opening of our Japanese Garden will be a 
time in which he would be required to wear his kimono. We 
eagerly await that moment.

Thanks to JASK, we welcomed 
Japanese Cultural Specialist and Japan 
Outreach Initiative (JOI) Coordinator 
Yuriko Yamamoto to the Gardens 
in Fall 2022. Yuriko is from Aichi 
Prefecture in Japan and will reside 
in the U.S. until Fall 2024. At the 
Gardens, Yuriko helps to host Japanese 
programs and teaches classes such 
as origami and Japanese calligraphy. 
She is a talented dancer and vocalist, 
and performed at numerous Gardens 

events in 2022. Yuriko is passionate 
about sharing Japanese culture and 
language, while also learning about 
American culture during her two 
years here. 

Back in Aichi, Yuriko worked with 
special needs children teaching them 
social skills through play. Yuriko 
shares that although teaching adults 
at the Gardens is different, there 
are still many similarities. She says, 
“The children I work with don’t know 
anything about social skills, so we take 
baby steps. When they achieve the 

basics, I praise 
them. Here, 
the situation 
is similar. My 
students are 
adults but 
they don’t 
know about 
Japanese culture, 
so I explain it to 
them in a simple way. 
When they understand,  
 I am very happy!”

Although Yuriko is a teacher of 
Japanese culture, she is still a  
student as well. In order to provide 
high quality, engaging education to 
the adult learners at WBG, she spends 
ample time researching the history of 
Japanese culture and traditions  
in order to expand upon her  
existing knowledge. 

Thanks to her time at the Gardens, 
and with her Louisville host family, 
Yuriko has also discovered her own 
interest in nature. “I am paying more 

attention to animals and 
nature. I notice deer, 
squirrels, skunks, and I 
am interested in birds 
now. I am inspired by 
my host family a lot 

because they love birds 
and nature,”  says Yuriko.

Yuriko is unsure what the 
future will hold when she 

returns to Japan, but one thing 
she knows is she wants to help make 
connections. “Just like society and 
special needs children, or Japan and 
America, I would like to be a bridge 
between people.” 

THE NAKANE TEAM RETURNS TO KENTUCKY

The Japan/America Society of Kentucky (JASK) 
is dedicated to promoting a better understanding 
of the business, cultural, and social practices and 
customs of Japan and Kentucky. The Waterfront 
Botanical Gardens’ partnership with JASK unites 
our corporate and individual communities and 
fosters stronger cultural understanding as we 
prepare for the opening of our Japanese Gardens.

Megan Bibelhauser
Director of Marketing & Communications

MEET YURIKO YAMAMOTO
JAPANESE CULTURAL SPECIALIST



You all were hungry for knowledge in 
2022! Kentuckiana had an insatiable 
need to get out and get gardening 
after two long years of pandemic 
quarantines. Because you continue 
to push us to do more, WBG created 
experiences for EVERYONE in 2022. 
Our instructors worked hard to bring 
more to the table. 

Thanks to this community effort, we 
were able to host 131 programs and 
workshops; That is 56 more programs 
than 2021! The Leslie Botanical 
Classroom doors were constantly 
opening for learners coming and 
going, and I am thrilled to share 
that we welcomed over 1,500 adult 
students in 2022. 

When we host an adult class or 
workshop at WBG, we hope that 
attendees leave with a greater sense 
of curiosity about the world around 
them. Some of the most popular 
classes were Suminagashi, our Silent 
Meditation Retreats, and our Garden-
to-Fork culinary programs involving 
sushi-making! Messy and totally fun 
for everyone! 

Now that we’ve hosted so many 
wonderful programs, I have gotten 
to know a lot of you. I want to give a 
personal thank you to everyone who 
attended a program. Whether that 
was a Mindfulness series, or  
a Repotting Orchids workshop,  
I hope you left feeling fulfilled in  
our constantly changing world.  
Let’s discover new classes together. 

Thank you! Cheers to  
life-long learners! 

Check out our current list of classes 
at waterfrontgardens.org/learn

Over the years, Waterfront Botanical Gardens has 
had some amazing interns whose responsibilities have 
spanned departments, including horticulture, marketing, 
and education. For horticulture interns in particular, 
their work literally and figuratively plants the seeds 
of growth in the Gardens and leaves behind tangible 
beauty for all to behold. We visited with a few of our 
former horticulture interns to learn how the Gardens  
may have played a role in where they are today.  
Special thanks to:

Katie Davis, 2022 Horticulture Intern 
Ace Shelby, 2020 Horticulture Intern 
Luke Shelby, 2020 Horticulture Intern

How did you learn about Waterfront Botanical Gardens 
and the internship opportunity?

KD: Prior to my internship, I knew WBG was being built 
from a class trip to architecture firm Perkins + Will that 
designed the gardens. However, I was not aware of all the 
learning and community opportunities offered prior to 
my internship. I learned about the internship through an 
online job listing website.

AS: I saw the Gardens while driving down the highway 
to my boxing gym, but I didn’t know what it was. I 
searched Google Earth and figured out that it was the 
Botanical Gardens. I learned about the internship through 
Summerworks, and applied because I knew I liked 
working outside.

What were your career plans prior to your time at the 
Gardens? After your internship, did your plans change? 

KD: Prior to my internship, my career path was finishing 
my landscape architecture degree and joining a 
landscape architecture firm. After my internship, my 
career path did not change, but I debated switching into 
the field of horticulture because I loved my experience 
at WBG so much. I graduate in May 2023 with a B.S. in 
Landscape Architecture at the University of Kentucky. 

AS: Prior to the Gardens, I really wasn’t sure what 
I wanted to do. I considered the military, but after 
working in agriculture and going to the Gardens, it really 
cemented what I wanted to do. I am getting my General 
Agriculture degree at Morehead State so I can be an 
independent organic farmer.

ADULT EDUCATION

INTERNS: WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

Kat Rivers
Adult Education Specialist

Megan Bibelhauser
Director of Marketing and Communications
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At last, after two long years of 
restrictions created by the pandemic, 
2022 allowed for students to move 
out from behind their screens and 
onto buses for field trip visits to 
Waterfront Botanical Gardens. With 
the help of our outstanding Youth 
Education Volunteers, we hosted 
numerous school groups from all 
over Kentucky and Southern Indiana. 
We dissected flowers, worked on 
observation skills, pondered the role 
of pollinators, and discovered even 
more through a curriculum that is 
based on state learning benchmarks. 
Due to generous grants from local 
foundations, many of these students 
were able to attend our field trips 
free of charge.

Also, we increased our outreach visits 
to schools last year, bringing our 
lessons from our Frankfort Avenue 
site into community classrooms.

We continue to increase the number 
of Girl Scout Troops we serve through 
our badge program offerings each 
year. Several troops chose WBG as a 
destination to fulfill the requirements 
and achieve a badge in 2022. Our 
most popular programs are the 
Juniors Flower Badge and Juniors 
Gardener Badge. Some troops even 
use the bridges on the Beargrass 
Creek Pathway for bridging 
ceremonies as their children  
move up the ranks of Scouts.

We started hosting Gardens Story 
Time in 2022. This is our first 
program series that caters to Pre-K 
aged learners specifically. These 
programs include several stories,  
a related craft, and occur biweekly. 
We love seeing these families with 
young children begin to develop 
bonds with WBG.

We are grateful every day for this 
space to welcome youth and their 
families to Waterfront Botanical 
Gardens, and we look forward to 
seeing the growing and familiar  
faces return in 2023.

LS: I thought I wanted to be a chef or go to culinary 
school. After working at the Gardens, I tried working in 
food service, and decided it was not for me. The Gardens 
helped me learn I loved the physical aspect of the work, 
like moving rocks and trees. Right now, I am a member 
of the AmeriCorps NCCC program doing service projects 
across the country.

What were some of the most important things you 
learned during your internship?

KD: As a landscape architecture major, it was very 
impactful for me to see how the construction phasing 
and design implementation process was executed. 
Experiencing the construction of WBG gave me a better 
understanding of how my future designs would be 
implemented and how strategic phasing offers income 
even if the design is not fully installed. I also learned the 
importance of utilizing native plants and how to place 
plants in proper conditions that ensure their success.

LS: I still remember how to plant a tree and measure the 
hole using a shovel. I learned the value of a hard day’s 
work. I loved working with my hands and seeing the 
difference I was making. I could see the plants I planted, 
watch them bloom, and know “I did that”. 

YOUTH EDUCATION
Wanda Peck
Youth Education Manager
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Japanese Garden Groundbreaking

Regeneration Fair Adult Education – May O’Nays

Volunteer Appreciation Event

Nearly 210 members and friends of the Gardens attended 
the Annual Meeting on November 3 in the Graeser 
Family Education Center. Our keynote guest speaker was 
renowned chief curator Sadafumi “Sada” Uchiyama of 
the Portland (Oregon) Japanese Garden. The event was 
sponsored by the Greater Louisville Bonsai Society with 
additional support from the Japan Foundation, New York. 
Dinner was catered by Lexington’s School Sushi, serving 
Japanese cuisine such as yakitori skewers, karaage 
chicken, beef curry, and yakisoba vegetables.

Mr. Unchiyama received the 2022 Foreign Minister of 
Japan’s Commendation in recognition of his achievements 
promoting Japanese culture in the United States. His 
presentation to us was: Japanese Gardens on Foreign 
Soil: The Delicate Balance of Authenticity and 
Adaptation in Building the Japanese Garden.

Sada shared his expertise into how the Japanese garden 
outside of Japan must still embrace authenticity but 
with appropriate adaptations to the foreign location. 
For reference, he displayed photos of the Portland 
Japanese Garden during its initial construction and plant 

ANNUAL MEETING 2022  
CONNECTING WITH NATURE IN OUR NEW JAPANESE GARDEN



2022 EVENTS

Shiro Nakane Vist Music in the Gardens Fascinator Affair

Gardens Aglimmer

installation 60 years ago, and 
those same areas today. He then 
encouraged us as we embark on 
our own construction journey. 
Keep in mind that a Japanese Garden 
is always changing, and with patient 
expectation, it becomes better with 
age. He advised us to invest in the proper 
maintenance and care of plants with well-trained 
gardeners. He also encouraged a commitment to good 
engineering in ponds, bridges, and of any paths and 
structures to keep the Garden’s authenticity alive for 
future generations. Sada entertained questions from the 
audience to close the evening.  

It is important that our Western 
interpretations of a Japanese Garden 

do not muddle the authenticity 
embraced in our Shiro Nakane design 

and plant list. We hope to again host 
Sada after our Japanese Garden is 

installed during this next phase of growth.

Japan’s ongoing gift to the world is sharing the natural 
beauty of its national garden style, and teaching ways to 
maximize the experience.  We are now at the dawn of 
having an authentic Japanese Garden in Louisville!

ANNUAL MEETING 2022  
CONNECTING WITH NATURE IN OUR NEW JAPANESE GARDEN
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 2022 
PUBLIC  

SUPPORT & 
REVENUE

2022 FINANCIALS

 Individual  $ 1,709,658

 Foundations & Corporations  1,386,205

 Earned Income  562,936

 Government  542,462

 In-Kind  98,508 

 Other Income  32,097
_________________________________________________

  TOTAL PUBLIC SUPPORT & REVENUE  $ 4,331,866

 Garden Operations & Programs  $ 1,897,567

   Gardens & Horticulture 1,308,113

  Events 325,243

  Education 183,615

  Membership & Volunteers 80,596

 General & Administrative  992,220

 Fundraising  351,207
_________________________________________________

 TOTAL EXPENSES  3,240,994

 CHANGE IN NET ASSETS  $ 1,090,872  

PUBLIC SUPPORT & REVENUE EXPENSES

____________  ____________



31%

58%

11%

 

ASSETS

Current Assets

   Total Cash $1,089,482

   Total Pledges Receivable    2,438,472

   Total Other Current Assets    100,329

Total Current Assets    3,628,283

Fixed Assets

   Construction Progress      1,482,600

   Buildings & Improvements, net   8,144,464

   Land Improvements, net   2,912,707

   Land   2,103,1 9 9

   Equipment, net 106,938

    Furniture and Fixtures, net 1,302,432

Total Fixed Assets    16,052,340

Other Assets    2,696,802

TOTAL ASSETS    $ 22,377,425

LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS

Current Liabilities

    Accounts Payable      $ 174,613

    Other   147,031

Total Current Liabilities    321,644

    Long-Term Liabilities 476,000

Total Liabilities    797,644

Equity

    Change in Net Assets 20,488,909

    Total Net Assets 1,090,872

Total Equity   21,579,781

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY    $ 22,377,425

2022 
EXPENSES

Garden  
Operations 
& Programs

____________  ____________

____________  ____________



Our members enjoy an inside view as we realize the vision of 
building Louisville’s Waterfront Botanical Gardens. Members 
not only receive discounts and special benefits, they also 
help continue the tradition of promoting appreciation, 
understanding, and conservation of plants and nature.

Learn more at waterfrontgardens.org/membership

We are immensely grateful for WBG’s 292 active volunteers 
in 2022. As we continue to grow, volunteers play a crucial 
rule in supporting initiatives and activities organization-
wide. In 2022, our volunteers collectively worked 5,145 
hours, valued at $154,093. 

To get involved, visit waterfrontgardens.org/volunteer

 

VOLUNTEER ACTIVITY HOURS 

Garden Guiding  1,176 

Horticulture  1,167 

WBG Board & Executive Committees  718 

Special Events  664 

Miscellaneous Support  382 

Youth Education  376 

Trainings/Orientations  186 

Cultivators  175

Community Outreach  142 

Adult Education  94 

Private Tours  66  
_______________________________________________

TOTAL HOURS  5,145 

TOTAL VALUE OF VOLUNTEER HOURS  $154,093

WBG 
MEMBERSHIP

VOLUNTEER 
IMPACT
Molly Young
Membership and Volunteer Manager

New memberships in 2022

115
INDIVIDUAL

136
FAMILY

197
DUAL



THANK YOU, VOLUNTEERS!
VOLUNTEERS  
(GG) = Garden Guide 
Rebecca Abell  (GG)
Ann Adams (GG)
Marian Allen  
Erick Anderson  
Patty Anderson  
Kristal Atkinson  
Tony Aulbach  
Dustin Auxier  
Tony Bacala  
Kristy Bachman  
Mary Ellen Baker  
Susan Barton  (GG)
Colleen Bell  
Wayne Bennett  (GG)
Chris Bidwell  (GG)
Mary Bidwell  (GG)
Monica Blondell  (GG)
Linda Bowman  
Megan Bradford  (GG)
Ashley Brainer  
Christine Brazzell  
Barry Bridges  (GG)
Tyana Brock  
Phoebe Brown  
Becky Buckler  (GG)
Judy Buckler  (GG)
Erin Burke  
Sharon Burke  
Marnie Bush  
Wendy Butler  
Dianne Bynum  
Caitlin Cambron  
Ivonne Campbell  
Richard Campbell  (GG)
William Campbell  (GG)
Susan Carpenter  (GG)
Cheri Casey  
Sara Ceresa  
Michelle Chalmers  
Diane Chappell  
Jelisa Chatman  (GG)
Molly Chesney  (GG)
Joyce Clark  (GG)
Karen Clayton  
Bianca Clyde-Palmer  
Constance Colman  
Trudi Cooke  (GG)
William Coomes  
Victoria Costello  (GG)
Myrtha Coyte  
Colleen Craven-Becker (GG)
Elizabeth Davenport  
Kathy Davidson  
Ann Davis  (GG)
Cora Davis  
Luann Davis  
Natalie Davis  
Debby Dawson-Crain  (GG)
Madge Dennis 
Phoebe DeVore  (GG)
Kim Dodd  
Martha Dolan  
Caroline Donnelly  (GG)
Rachel Dooley  
Jeanne Douglass  (GG)
Carolyn Downey  
Sharlette Dye  
Jane Dyer  (GG)
Mary Jane Emrich  (GG)

Allan Ethington  
Janice Farish  
Lorraine Farris  (GG)
Lindsey Foote  
Aileen Frazier  
John Fry  (GG)
Junelynne  
Oldham Fultz 
Jackson Furdek 
Mark Gaff  (GG)
Daniela Gamez Salgado 
Haley Garrison 
Michael Gaubatz 
Eliza Geswein  
Rachael Gianzero 
Ricelle Gibson 
Elizabeth Girdler  
Linda Graf  
Susan Grant  (GG)
John Groth  (GG)
Donna Gruner  (GG)
Patricia Hampton 
Mike Hanks  (GG)
Erin Harris 
Jess Hart 
Brandon Harwood 
Andrew Hastings  
Toni Hattier 
Barbara Hayes  
Chris Hayes 
Paula Head  
Kathy Hegg  
Terri Heitzman  
Becky Henle 
Julia Hesselbrock 
Ed Hill 
Vickie Hillary 
Jeanne Hines  (GG)
Gene Hoffman 
Morgan Hoover  
Freddie Hoskins  (GG)
Patty Hottell  (GG)
Rosalyn Howlett  
Todd Hudgens 
Robert Ipach  
Geneva Jewell  (GG)
Lauren Johnson 
Jane Jones  (GG)
Snake Jones  
Barbara Kamer- 
Thompson (GG)
Laela Kashan 
Julie Keller  (GG)
Maureen Kelty  (GG)
Mary Kemper  (GG)
Patricia Kerr  
Kathy King  (GG)
Debby King-Nold  
Susan Kissel  
Leslie Kistner  
Bet Kohl   (GG)
Margie Kommor  (GG)
Ramsey Kraft  (GG)
Katie Lammers-Arnold  
Susan Lancaster  (GG)
Connie Lane 
Carole Leonard  (GG)
Samantha Libert 
Mario Lincoln 
Hoot Lindemann  (GG)
Diane Lloyd  
Janice Lloyd  

Kaitlyn Loeffler 
Miriam Long  (GG)
Lynn Luking  (GG)
Mary Mahoney 
Phyllis Manners  (GG)
Jessica Martin 
Sue Massey 
Paul Mattingly 
Shelby Mattingly 
Paula McKenna 
James McNally  (GG)
Jennifer Mendez 
Priya Midha 
Julia Mikulec 
Denise Mitchell 
Sam Mondia 
Linda Morris 
Michelle Morris 
Susan Muldoon 
Carman Napier 
Michael Neumann 
Donna Nistler 
Stanley Nistler 
William Noble 
Erin Nutt  
Emily O’Neal  
Janet Rose Ott  
Elizabeth Page 
Teagan Pappano 
Mindy Perry  (GG)
Melanie Posch 
Callie Potts  (GG)
Becca Pratte  
Ned Price  (GG)
Sarah Ratterman 
Tonya Record 
Sara Reinking  (GG)
Tom Reinking  (GG)
Susan Reuter  (GG)
Donna Rice  (GG)
Lillian Rice  
Mary Jane Rice  (GG)
Mary Richardson  
Dick Riney  (GG)
Lacey Ringlespaugh  (GG)
Karen Rios  (GG)
Marcy Rosengarten 
Brian Russell 
Katie Schlafer 
Amanda Schmitt  (GG)
William Schmitt 
Gwen Schroder  (GG)
Ann Schwartz 
Karen Schwartz 
Beth Seibert 
Mark Selby 
Vatina Selby 
Tara Sheehan  
John Shulhafer  (GG)
David Sipes  
Alice Smith 
Meghann Smith  (GG)
Trilba Smith  (GG)
Gina Solomos 
Paula Staples  (GG)
Janice Staugas  (GG)
Constance Story 
Adam Taylor 
Janel Temple  (GG)
Preston Terry  (GG)
Denise Thomas  (GG)

Jerry Thomas 
Kathryn Thomas 
Susan Thomason  (GG)
Mary Thompson 
Nita Thompson  (GG)
Cathy Thorpe 
Sandra Tulloss  
John Uhl  
Shirley Uhl  
Theresa Vail  
Michalah Vasilakes 
RIchard Vincent  
Jordyn Wagner  (GG)
Carol Walker  
Delia Walker  (GG)
Shannon Walker 
Ann Wathen 
Marianne Wheat 
Allison Whitehouse  (GG)
Brian Whitehouse 
Ruth Whitehouse  
Daniel Wicker  
Kevin Wilcox  
Amanda Wilder 
Janisha Wilder  
Marita Willis  
Cailin Wilson 
Christine Wilson  (GG)
Colin Wilson  
Evan Wilson  
Roger Wilson  (GG)
Eva Woodruff  (GG)
Deborah Yocom  (GG)
Jill Zamiska  (GG)
Greg Zimmerer   
 
VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE
The Volunteer Committee 
represents all WBG 
volunteers, serves as 
the primary volunteer 
leadership group, and 
supports WBG staff in 
the management and 
advancement of the 
volunteer program. 

Ann Adams
Joyce Clark
Mark Gaff
Lynn Luking
Ned Price
Amanda Schmitt 
 
CULTIVATORS COUNCIL
Todd Hudgens (President)
Wilson Ethington
Brandon Harwood
Nicole Humphrey
Tonya Record
Chad Tolbert 



$250,000+ 
Commonwealth of Kentucky
Tri-Arrows Aluminum

$100,000-249,999 
Robert Ladouceur
Team Kentucky Nonprofit 
Assistance Fund

$50,000-99,999 
Lisa and John Hillerich
Elaine Musselman

$25,000-49,999 
Bernie Fineman
Melissa and Rudy Gernert
Kathleen Graeser
Anonymous
Edie Nixon
Catherine and Mac Willett
Shelly and Kenneth Zegart

$15,000-24,999 
John Hubbuch
Maureen and Gary Kingry
Carol and Ramsey Kraft
Portia Leatherman
Woo Speed and  
Colin McNaughton

$10,000-14,999 
Judith and Bob Ayotte
Margaret and James Bell
Frances and William Earley
Susan Ehrman Ochs
Carolyn and Don Snow
Emily Trager and  
Landon Brantley
Jennifer Wimsatt

$5,000-9,999 
Terri and Steve Bass
Nancy Davis
Raymond Farmer
Joan and LaMar Gaston
Janet and Kurt Graeser
David Graeser
Anne and F. Greenwell
Valerie and David Hall
Estate of Carol Kendall
KPFF Consulting Engineers
Lynn and Walt Kunau
Roger LaCosse

Lifetime Wealth Strategies
Louisville Downtown  
Lions Charities
Samuel G. Miller, Jr.
Shirley Owen
Barbara Renfroe
Stock Yards Bank & Trust
Laura and Kirk Swigert
Doris Trautwein
Sue and David Vislisel
Porter Watkins and  
George Bailey
Marianne and Jim Welch
Jean Zehnder

$2,500-4,999 
Kelley Abell and David Huber
Mary and John Alexander
Anonymous
Patricia Ballard
Dentons Bingham  
Greenebaum LLP
Ryann and Chad Donohue
Greater Louisville  
Bonsai Society
Stephanie and Will Greene
Kentucky Colonels
Joy Lait
LG&E and KU Energy, LLC
Lynn and Mark Luking
Mary Martin
Penelope Morton
Paul Plevyak Charitable Fund
Penny and David Pearson
Bill Petter and Mike Berry
George Plager
Courtney Protzer and  
Timothy Corrigan 
Helen and Ed Rhawn
Phyllis and Dan Risch
Brian Voelker and  
Chris Padgett
Elizabeth and James Voyles
Wagner Electric Company
Veronica and  
Dennis Wunderlich

$1,000-2,499 
American Public  
Gardens Association
Jeanne and David Anderson
Anonymous
Barbara Banta
Amy Barber

Beechmont Garden Club
Marie and Roland Blahnik
William H. Bowman
Greg Braun
Jacqueline and Jason Breeden
David Brill
Edy and Gordon Brown
Grace Brown and  
Matthew Rutherford
Joan and Bruce Burton
Jeanne and Laurence Carr
Cheri Casey and Aldis Norgello
Jeri and Jerry Clanton
Mary Clay Stites
Jayne and John Combs
Commonwealth Bank  
& Trust Co.
Adam Coop
Esther Costel and  
Philip Tamplin 
Cultured LLC
Karen Dahlem and Ken Minor
Mary Jo and Glenn Davis
Rosemary and Ken Dawson
Mary deGraaf
Dodd & Dodd Attorneys, PLLC
Dolt, Thompson, Shepherd  
& Conway, PSC
Merry and Patrick Dougherty
Mark Duffy
Elizabeth and Kevin Fennell
Fund for the Arts
Denise and Phil Gahm
Clayton Gentile
John Gernert
David Gochman
Heather and Sloane Graff
Susan Grant
Ashley and Dominic Gratto
John Gregory
Susan and Bill Grubbs
Jane Hardy and David Schmidt
Mary Ellen and Rick Harned
Michael Heine
Katherine Hill
Elizabeth and John Hoagland
Peggy and Gene Hoffman
Joan and Richard Humke
Chris Hungerford
Evelyn Hwang
Kathryn and Vishnoo Shahani 
Charitable Trust

Kim Klein
Josh Klinefelter
Kroger
Louisville Pontiac Club
Louisville Water Company
Abby and Fairleigh Lussky
Lynne and Jerrold Lyndrup
Jenny and Charlie Marsh
Laura and Andy Means
Joyce Meyer and Lisa Stemler
Jean Miller
Elizabeth Montgomery
John Morgan
Polly and Cassius Moter
Rebecca Murphy
Mary and Ted Nixon
Outdoor Women of Louisville
Barbara Partlow
Bill Peters
Preferred Benefits, LLC
Betty Probst
Lana Proffitt
Jackie Rosky
Heather Russell-Simmons 
Amy and R.C. Scheinler
Craig Scherman and  
Aaron Hutton
Peggy Schweinhart
Hui Shao and Jie Zhou
John Shaw-Woo  
and Shiao Woo
Kay and George Sherrard
Christopher Shields
Ruth Simons
Hilary and Brad Sloane
Russell Smith
Steven Spalding
St. Matthews Feed & Seed
Janice Staugas
Anne Stewart
Shelby Stirn
Beth and Richard Stremel
Mary Helen Thompson
Barbara Trompeter
Davena and Brian Vowels
Judith Waterman
Barbara West and  
Vertner Smith
Juliette Willis and  
George Davidson
Gail and Rodney Winger
Jan Yusk and Ted Hodge

THANK YOU, DONORS!

Judith and Bob Ayotte
Margaret and James Bell
Elaine Branaman
Grace Brown and Matthew 
Rutherford
Victoire and Owsley Brown III
Joan and Bruce Burton
Gretchen and John Clark
Mary Beth and Charlie Clark
Frances and William Earley
Bernie Fineman

Joan and LaMar Gaston
Melissa and Rudy Gernert
David Graeser
Janet and Kurt Graeser
Kathleen Graeser
Debbie and Joe Graviss
Barb and Ed Haines
Catha and Woode Hannah
Carol Hebel
Kathy and Jack Hillerich
Lisa and John Hillerich
John Hubbuch
Maureen and Gary Kingry
Carol and Ramsey Kraft

Lynn and Walt Kunau
Robert Ladouceur
Portia Leatherman
Abby and Fairleigh Lussky
Anonymous
Diane Medley and Prewitt Lane
Samuel G. Miller, Jr.
Elaine Musselman
Edie Nixon
Susan Ehrman Ochs
Sheila and Frank Otte
Sarah and Duane Parker
Edie and Norvin Raque
Carolyn and Don Snow

Woo Speed and Colin 
McNaughton
Sherry and Allen Steinbock
Constance Story and  
Larry Pierce
Emily Trager and Landon 
Brantley
Robert Webb
Paula Whalin
Mary Gwen Wheeler and  
David Jones
Catherine and Mac Willett
Jennifer Wimsatt
Lisa and Guthrie Zaring
Shelly and Kenneth Zegart



$500-999 
Karen Alladin and Robert Gittli
Anonymous
Anne-Britton Arnett
Madeleine Arnold
Lara Baird
Stephanie and Richard Barter
Kyle Bianconcini
Becky and David Blandford
Cecile Blau
Kathy and Randy Bloch
Monica Blondell
Janice and Samuel Blythe
Julie Boatright and Todd Turner
Susan and Kevin Borders
Jane and Richard Burks
Richard Campbell
Sally and Sam Campbell
Gretchen and John Clark
Cody Family, LLC
Marsden Connolly
Rose Cooper and Allen Bush
Marie Cull
Renee Culver
Lori and Gordon Dabney
Amie and Clinton Deckard
Angela and Scott Denison
Judy Dickson
Raeko Diemer
Sandra Dodge
Mary Fallot
Anne Fitzpatrick  
and Robert Keeling
Claudia Forbes
Natalie and Scott Graeser
Lisa Gueltzow
Cheryl and André Guess
Eleanor and Owen Hardy
Janet and Steve Hayden
Anonymous
Clare Hirn and David Henry 
Susan and John Howard
Howard Johnson III  
Memorial Fund
Humana, Inc.
Clara and Richard Iler
Richard Johnson
Helen Jones and Tom Pike
Twila and Harold Lee
Ann Lee and Dennis Simon
Nancy and John Lindemann
Linda and Joe Lindsey
Anne and Arthur Maple
Marion and Craig McClain
Anonymous
Marilyn Meredith
Kathryn Mershon
Sarah Middleton
Anonymous
Trina and E J O’Brien
Kathy and Kent Oyler
Kris Paradis
Justin Ray
Teresa and Brian Riggs
Laurie Anne and Bill Roberts

Simone and Arthur Salomon
Loren and Clay Stinnett
Mary Stites
Kathryn Thomas
Elizabeth Todd
Patricia and Mike Vetter
Lauri and Bill Wade
West 6th Brewing
Paula Whalin
Cathy and Ron Whitlatch
Stephi and Jonathan Wolff
Wood Mackenzie

$250-499 
Deena and Ty Adams
Ann Adams
Theda Adkins
Susan Akaydin
Anonymous
Cassie Arthur and  
Evan Thurmond
Heather Artman and  
Kenneth Berry 
Kelsey Aschbacher
Walter Badenhausen
Cara and Jay Baribeau
Emily Beauregard
Sharan A. Benton
Cathy and Patrick Berghoff
Renita Bernat
Eunice Blocker
William Branham
Susan Brasch
Norman Brown
Bill and Mickey Brown
Judy Buckler
ShaAvhree Buckman Garner
Mary Jo and John Burns
Wendy and David Butler
Jody Caldwell
Philip Campbell
Kassi and Steve Cawood
Chatham Facial Plastic  
Surgery, LLC
Mary and Bill Cheadle
Andrew Clifton
Jackie and Wes Cobb
Vicki Coombs
Cheryl Cooper
Josh Cormney
Crescent Hill Garden Club
Claudia Crump
Nancy and Mike Czinege
Richard Daniels
Robert Darwin
Kelly Denton
Rita and Danny Dobson
Graeme Donovan
Steve Dowdle
Dennis Ehrler
Hayley Erhart
Ida Erhart
B Fedoras
Richard Fellows
Maura Fennell

Bonnie and Brian Ferguson
Christy Ferrell
Filson Historical Society
Rebecca Fleischaker
Marsha and David Flores
Katie Foley
Lynn M. and Joseph Fowler
Sarah and Peter Fuller
Janet and Lloyd Gardner
Steve Gioielli
Daneen and Richard Good
Janet and Kurt Graeser
Deborah and Bart Greenwald
Paula and Mike Grisanti
Suzanne Haddix
Judith Hake
Nikki Hamilton
Mark Hammond
Jeffery and Kenny Harryman
Kelly Hartley
Nick Hayden
Katherine and Kyle Hegg
Jeff Hennis
Sherry and Charles Henry
Bonnie Hommrich
David Hubbard
Patty and Tom Huckaby
Linda Humphrey
Ginny and Larry Hunt
Steven Hymer
Tracy Jones
Marcia Jumblatt
Patty and William Kantlehner
Debbie Kaufman
Sarah and Paul Keith
Joseph King
Susan Kleinert
Glenn Kosse
Edward Kruger and  
Jeff Rodgers
Mary Julia and Forrest Kuhn
Michael Lamoretti
Zenebia and Richard Law
Cordell Lawrence
Lisa Lazarus
Joan Lett
Michael Lewis
Judy and Steven Lippmann
Little Garden Club of  
Woodford County
Diane and Ed Lloyd
Greg Lopatosky
Louisville Area Daylily Society
Louisville Audubon Society
Jo Ann and Francis Luecke
Derek Lukasik
Shelba Luvin
Rosy and Joseph Lyons
Janine and Joseph Malone
Patricia and James Marshall
Martha’s Kids
Ryan Massey
Joan McCombs
Nancy C. and Doug McFarland
Dottie and George McNair

Cathryn Miller
Glynn L. Morgen
Nancy Muzzey
Javairya Nichols
Rebecca and Mark Okruhlica
Lisa Orr
Leigh and Ken Parrot
Sarah Pearrow
Amber and Ulric Peter
Jo Ann and Gordon Peterson
Pamela Peveler
John Proffitt
Rainbow Blossom, Inc.
Renee Raspiller
Beth Rattliff
Clare and Joe Reid
Reliable Home Solutions
Deborah and  
Kenneth Richmond
Karleen and Malcom Robertson
Anne and Martin Rockwell
Lea Ann Rose
Candace and John Runyon
Colleen Ryan and James Priest
Russell Saunders
Larry Schaefer
Scott and Angie Sells
Susie Sevich
Sisters of Grace at Christ 
Church United Methodist
A. David Slater
Chase Southard
William Steinbock
Natalie Stephens
Carson Stewart
Amy Su
Patricia Sullivan
Rhonda Swart
Lawrence Toebbe
Paul and Patricia Vissman
Elisabeth Wagner
Mary Gwen Wheeler  
and David Jones
Joleen Willey
Jennifer Williams
Leight Wilson
Sally S. Wilson
Kathy and Sam Yerrid
Robert Yocom
Ann Zimmerman 

We make every effort to ensure 
that our donor and volunteer list is 
accurate and up-to-date. Our donor 
list reflects cash received from 
donors during 2022. 
If you see an error, please contact 
Lori Kay Scott, Director of 
Development, at 502-608-3580.
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FOUNDATIONS
Capricorn Foundation 
Charitable Trust
Cave Hill Heritage Foundation
Clifton Foundation
Cochran Foundation
Irvin F. and Alice S. Etscorn 
Charitable Foundation
F.J. Foundation Inc.
Gardner Foundation, Inc.
George and Mary Lee Duthie 
Charitable Foundation
Habdank Foundation
Mackin Family Foundation
Norton Foundation
Ogle Foundation
Owsley Brown III 
Philanthropic Foundation

Powell Foundation
Raymond & Irene Wilborn 
Charitable Foundation
Republic Bank Foundation
Robert W. and Elise B. Lykins 
Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Schneider Electric North 
America Foundation
Sidney W. Anderson 
Foundation
The Ahrens Family 
Foundation
Dunbar Foundation, Inc.
The Gheens  
Foundation, Inc.
The Gilbert Foundation
The Japan Foundation  
New York

The Knotts Family 
Foundation
The Thompson Foundation
The Wells Foundation
V. V. Cooke Foundation
Whippoorwill Foundation
William E. Barth Foundation
Yarnell Family  
Foundation, Inc.

TRIBUTES IN HONOR
Arlo and Audie Allen
Barbara Bislich
Janice R. Blythe
Julia Campbell
Jeanne Carr
Karen Dahlem and  
Ken Minor

Gertrude Friedman
Amanda Gist
Jan Glasgow
Bob Hill
Joan and LaMar Gaston
Blannie J. Justice
Sandi Keto
Charles Kinberger
Shannon McAllister and  
Jeff Wagner
Scott Miller
Brad Raque
Clare and Joseph Reid
Amanda W. Schmitt
Bill, Chad, and Jason Sexton
Clay Smith and Jay Crocker
Joseph H. Stoltz
Alice D Thompson

163
TRIBUTE 
BRICKS 

INSTALLED
21

WEDDINGS

66
YOUTH 

PROGRAMS

131
ADULT 

EDUCATION 
PROGRAMS

71
TOTAL 

FACILITY 
RENTALS

453
NEW

MEMBERS

12,247 
PRINTED

NEWSLETTER
RECIPIENTS

38,452
VISITORS TO

THE GARDENS

I welcome  
this treat

To abide here 
with nature

Peace will be 
in me
R Gene 

Hoffman

You’ve 
found your 

garden

Serene beauty, 
deepest rest

Balance for 
your life

Robert 
Ladouceur

GARDEN HAIKUS
Haikus are a form of short poetry originating in Japan with a 
distinct 5, 7, 5 syllabic rhythm. Inspired by their love of the Gardens, 
several of our supporters authored and submitted their own haikus 
for consideration as a permanent feature of the future Japanese 
Garden. Please enjoy the winning selections.

Bud or  
wilted leaf

Each flower 
imitates life

Beauty at  
each stage
Mary Ellen 

Harned 



TRIBUTES IN MEMORY
Linda Albro
Steve Baser
Gladys and Sonny Bass
David Branaman
Carolyne Breeden
Tyler James Brenzel
Edith Mary Brown
Juanita Burks
Connie Lynn Campbell
Camille Frances Coates
Marjorie Cox
Thomas E. Dunbar
Drew Richard Duncan
Mildred C. Farmer
George Fischer
Nell Graham

Jerry Grimm
Margaret E. Henderson
John Hummel
Robb Jarrell
Swati Joshi-Barve
Margaret Kinberger
Fred Krebs
Deb Lindsey
Kathleen M. Magee
M. Louise McCabe
Tommy Lee McCurry
Douglas McFarland
Larry Lee Mengel
Carol P. Mercke
Larry Miller
Barbara Nielsen
Violet Peter

Dana M. Pettit
Marti Plager
Robert Reid
Alma Robertson
Charles Smoot
Ralph C. Stengel
Clint Thieneman
Richard Trautwein
Bert Trompeter
Kathy Von Roenn
Margaret and Susie Walter
Mary Webb
Patricia Crutcher Westlund
Carol Whalen
Ruth Dunn Williams
Eric Manual Santos Yunker

IN-KIND DONATIONS
Beam Suntory
Bisig Impact Group
Chase Environmental Group
CVS Health Corporation
Davis Electronics  
Company Inc.
Clarice Denoux
Katharine Dyer and  
Cindy Weisskopf
Gene Sewell Estate
Grant Line Nursery  
& Garden Center
Merry-Kay and Steve Poe
Poe Companies
Relay LLC
Stephanie Richardson
Twisted Nature

BY THE NUMBERS 
Accomplishments and other  

interesting facts

1,114
DONORS
IN 2022

8,289
GARDENS 
AGLIMMER 

ATTENDEES

1,599
ADULT 

EDUCATION 
PARTICIPANTS/ 

ATTENDEES

2,843
YOUTH 

ATTENDEES 7,186
INSTAGRAM
FOLLOWERS

16,744
EMAIL

NEWSLETTER
RECIPIENTS 17,510

FACEBOOK 
FOLLOWERS

292
ACTIVE

VOLUNTEERS
IN 2022

3,625
BULBS 

PLANTED

ART IN THE GARDENS 
REFLECTIONS

In Fall 2022 the Gardens became home to Reflections, an installation of three glass mosaic butterflies created 
by Louisville native Mary Dennis Kannapel. These vibrant creations of steel, dichroic glass, mirror shards, 
and colored glass were inspired by their living counterparts the Sulphur Butterfly, the Viceroy, and 
the Ohio Blue Swallowtail. The mosaics reflect and refract light when they are viewed from 
different angles, producing a vibrant, kinetic effect.

Positioned at the entrance to the Waterfront Botanical Gardens, the butterflies invite 
guests to pause and consider their relationship to nature and the fragility of life. 
The artist aims to evoke a sense of our ephemeral time on this planet, and hopes that 
each passerby finds a unique connection.

Kannapell works in a wide range of mediums, from garden planters, bike racks 
(a nearby example, East Meets West, stands guard at the base of the Walking 
Bridge at River Road and Witherspoon), books (“Saving Kentucky: The Greening of the 
Bluegrass,” “But Always Fine Bourbon” and others), exhibits, and environmental art.

To explore more of her work go to: mdkarts.com

http://mdkarts.com/


06Yr 

THIS IS WHERE WE 

waterfrontgardens.org

Cover flora: Plumed cockscomb (celosia)


